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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the June 9, 2021 Meeting

DRAFT

Attending: Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Peter Ellis, and Mike Marshall. Diane Tinkham and Alexis Jackson were absent.

The meeting was called to order at 9:59 am.

Minutes of our May 12, 2021, meeting were discussed, a motion to accept was made by Peter, seconded by Mike, and all in favor.

Reports

Circulation

Last year we opened for curbside on May 11th but the physical building was closed for the entire month.  Katherine added a column to compare to 2019 when things were pre-pandemic. Total circulation is down just over 10%, the closest to pre-pandemic that we have been however, even though digital circulation has fallen, it is not back to 2019 levels. Door counts still remain much lower. We are seeing some new faces and signed up 20 new cards.       

Programs
As we concentrate more on the in-person events, digital offerings continue to decrease. The most attended programs for May were the Mother’s Day Craft and Story Time for preschoolers.  For adults, Geri-fit continues to draw the most people.  

Volunteers
We had 193 volunteer hours in May. Volunteer appreciation needs to be planned and placed on the calendar.   

Door Count

Door count was 4196, still much lower than pre-pandemic times.  As a comparison, in 2019 the number was 7205.  

Old Business
A. Re-opening- the mask mandate dropped since our last meeting.  Employees have been asked to wear masks based on the recommendation of the NH State epidemiologist for people in public places. With the State of Emergency due to expire on Friday, June 11th a motion was made by Peter, seconded by Mike that our remaining COVID restrictions (with the exception of remaining closed on Tuesday evening) would be removed contingent on the State of Emergency expiring. All in favor. We will review opening on Tuesday evening at our July meeting. 
B. Town Newsletter- this was the first issue done by Arielle and is an excellent resource for residents. It continues to need more support from departments and agencies. 
C. Grant-the first round of ARPA grants ends June 18th with notification by the end of June. We submitted funds for outdoor furniture and the Trustees approved the purchase cost of $2,200 with Peter making the motion, Mike second. All approved.  
D. Try it Out Kit bookshelf- the carpenter hasn’t yet started. Katherine has sent an email asking him for a timeline.
E. Little Free Libraries- update on painting and maintenance. Lisa Marshall is finishing the painting. 
F. Computers- 4 computers have been installed.    
G. HVAC System Maintenance- Controls person was here for a day cleaning up computer. He said he wasn’t finished and he wanted to give a quote on updated system.  
H. Gilford Neighbors: The Trustees approved that the Town will bill hours from the library employee spent on tasks for Gilford Neighbors to Partnership for Public Health. Mike made the motion, Peter second. All in favor. The Trustees will meet with Scott to go over the contract.
I. Community Conversation Panel- the panel was cut down to one meeting for everyone on the 30th at 6 p.m. This will be a hybrid program and Katherine encouraged the Trustees to attend.  
New Business    
A. Flower Theft- We had our flowers dug up from pots and whiskey barrels as well as a large hanging plant missing over two weekends.  The theft was posted on the Gilford Community FB page and there was a lot of chatter about it with one resident offering to replace the hanging plant.  We took her up on her offer and the hanging plants are now replaced thanks to Cindy Wicker Dehart.

B. Defibrillators- One started giving us an error code and we ended up spending over $300 for expired pads and a new battery pack.  These items were not in the budget.

C. Pop-up Storytimes- our new Children’s Librarian, Megan Greenbaum, has begun.  She had her first pop-up Storytime this week with 6 kids.  She is planning to do these until Summer Reading begins.  

D. Holiday Hours Policy was updated that the Library will only be closed on the Saturday before Memorial Day and the Saturday before Labor Day. Peter moved, Mike second. All in favor. 

E. Summer Reading Kick-Off is June 23rd at 3 pm. Mike and Betty volunteered to help. 

F. The Old Home Day theme is “Heroes in the Pandemic”

G. The Trustee Budget 2022 day with the Select Board is 10/5.

H. NHLTA dues will be renewed for six members this year (5 Trustees and the Director).

I. The family of Gloria Dublin is holding a memorial service at the Library in August and has asked for help with estimates for a memorial tree on the library property. Mike offered to assist Katherine. 

J. Personnel- Reorganization, Organizational Chart Update was shared. 
Move to adjourn at 11:06 by Betty, seconded by Mike, all in favor.

Our next meeting will be July 14, 2021, at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Betty Tidd
